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Re Official Information Request for Carbon Neutral Planning Information   
 
I refer to your official information request dated 04 February 2022 for the following information 

I write to you on behalf of the Public Sector Carbon Neutrality Accountability Project (PSCNAP). 
This project seeks to ascertain at what stage public sector departments/agencies are in 
transitioning their department/agency to becoming carbon neutral by 2025. 
 
I write to you under the Official Information Act and request the following information:  

1. Do you have a carbon neutral plan by 2025, and if so, what is the official wording of it? 
2. Do you have a carbon neutral team or committee? If so, how many are in this team, and 

are they trained/experts?  
3. How much carbon do you emit/how are your carbon emissions measured?  
4. If coal is still in use at your facilities, when do you plan to phase it out?  
5. Have you transitioned to EVs and or/hybrids? Have you begun to downsize your fleet 

size? 

 
Response: 

1. Do you have a carbon neutral plan by 2025, and if so, what is the official wording of it? 

No, we don’t have a carbon neutral plan by 2025, but this is now a priority. 

2. Do you have a carbon neutral team or committee? If so, how many are in this team, and 
are they trained/experts?  

Yes.  We have established two CNGP working groups (WG).  The first is the Data Collection 
WG and second an Emissions Reduction WG.  The two WGs will work in parallel.  As CNGP 
requirements will impact on the entire organisation we will bring together each specialist 
service with the expertise and experience to develop internal capability for carbon 
accounting.    
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Please note that this response, or an edited version of this response, may be published on the 
Auckland DHB website. 

 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
Ailsa Claire, OBE 
Chief Executive 
 
 
 

 




